
Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, I Place My Trust in You! 

  SACRED HEART CHURCH 
                     4277 HIGHWAY U 

          RICH FOUNTAIN, MISSOURI  65035 

                  

      Reverend William D. Debo, Pastor 
    
          
“BEHOLD, I AM WITH YOU ALWAYS, 

     UNTIL THE END OF THE AGE” 
 

 “The Ascension of the Lord--Seventh Sunday of Easter”                      June 1,  2025            
Rectory and Parish Office: Phone: 573-744-5987  Sacred Heart School:  Phone: 573-744-5898         
Email:                              shrf1838@sacredheartrf.com     Email:  dreinkemeyer@schoolsacredheartrf.com 
Church Website:                     www.sacredheartrf.com     School Website:www.schoolsacredheartrf.com          
Rev. William D. Debo:        williamdebo14@gmail.com         Emergency:                573-291-6528 (Father Bill) 
Parish Office Hours (Mon thru Fri) 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM             Diocesan Website:     www.diojeffcity.org      
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________                
 
  WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

June 3  Tuesday       7:45 AM     † Carl Zeilman 
June 4  Wednesday  NO MASS                  
June 5  Thursday      7:45 AM     † Helen Rudroff 
June 6  Friday           NO MASS                                                                                                              
June 7  Saturday       4:00 PM     † Living & Deceased Members - Rudolph & Gertrude Edwards Family 
                                                     † Felix, Viola & Richard Boehm 
June 8  Sunday         7:45 AM     † Valley & Leila Boehmer 

Monthly Total of All Offerings $33,664.87 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Tuesday, June 3   7:45 a.m.     Thursday, June 5   7:45 a.m. 

Lector:  Shelly Zeilman     Lector:  Sr. Linda 

 

Saturday, June 7   4:00 p.m.     Sunday, June 8   7:45 a.m. 

Greeters:  Jordan & Hannah Sallin    Greeters:  Pat & Jamie Fick 

Servers:  Gavin Kempker, Jude Sallin    Servers:  Sean Luebbert, Josh Reichel 

Lector:  Renee Haller      Lector:  Shelly Zeilman 

Ushers: Noah Boehm, John Schulte    Ushers: Chris Plassmeyer, Paul Krieg 

Gifts: Noah & Lindsey Boehm     Gifts:  Chris & Rhonda Plassmeyer 

Com:  Jean Fick, Bob Fick, Renee Haller   Com:  Dana Bexten, Megan Markway,  

                                                                                                                                                         Shelly Zeilman 

Rosary:  JoAnn Rudroff     Rosary:  Lisa Krieg   

Music:  Patty & Steve     Music:  Nancy & Kristen 

Sacristan:  Randy Kleffner     Sacristan:  John & Joan Neuner   

                                         Money: Linda Fick, Dianna Neier, Cat Scheulen 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH ACTIVITIES 
June 2nd  – Monday -Knights of Columbus Council #10690 Monthly Meeting 6:30 PM Social/Dinner and  

                                                                                                                                               7:30 PM Meeting 

June 11th – Wednesday – Rosary Group @ 6:30 PM in St. Margaret Mary Alacoque Hall.  All are Welcome! 

 

OUT OF TOWN ACTIVITIES 
June 1st – Sunday – Our Lady of Help Picnic Frankenstein, Chicken/German Pot Roast 11:00-6:30   $15  

June 8th – Sunday – Immaculate Conception Picnic, Loose Creek, Chicken/German Pot Roast 11:00-7:00  $16  

June 8th – Sunday - St. Alexander Parish Breakfast, Belle 7:00 – 11:00 a.m.  $10.00/Meal 

June 22nd – Sunday – St. George Parish Picnic, Linn, Chicken & German Pot Roast 11:00-7:00   $17 

                  

 

           MONTHLY  OFFERINGS   

MAY ENVELOPES 
“LOOSE” 

OFFERING 
ELECTRONIC 

OFFERING 
SPECIAL COLLECTION OFFERING 

5/4 $9,932.00 $109.00 $1,272.65 Maint & Repair              $308.00 

5/11 $4,631.00 $91.00 $327.65 Easter                             $100.00 

5/18 $4,429.00 $885.00 $357.65 Religious Retirement       $35.00 

5/25 $9,157.27 $93.00 $1,237.65 Sale of Scrap Metal        $190.00 

    Good Shepherd Pantry   $509.00 
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Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, I Place My Trust in You! 

 
May the healing power of God’s love be with you and restore the blessings of good health. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR:  Lois Mertens, Helen (Bob) Grellner, Alexandria Vilt, Tim Palmer, Norb Luebbert, 

Kathy Scherf, JoAnn (Elmer) Rudroff, Lorraine Rehagen, Donna Plassmeyer, Judy Redel, Joe Frank, Ira 

Thompson, Kim Lambert, Richard Nilges, Edie Reichel, Julie Gildehaus, Amy (Feltrop) Bax, Angie (Feltrop) 

Hoecker, Maggie (Scheulen) Vieth, Mary Berhorst, Marcella Bax, Rev. Christopher Aubuchon, Archie Jaegers, 

Dale Kramer, Don Krattli, Sharon Cardwell, Wyatt Niemann, Charlene Strope, Marie Scherf, Bohen Ambrose 

Woehr, Marlene Haller, Justin Veit, Melissa Koenigsfeld, Mark Lieneke, Tracey Creswell, Sandy Schneiders.  

 
      “PARISH NEWS & INFORMATION” 

FATHER BILL’S 30TH ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION 

GOD BLESS YOU FR. BILL! 
  There will be a party/meet & greet at the Osage View in Linn, Mo  193 County Road 605 (Turner Rd) 

  Sunday, June 22, 2025     1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.        Light Appetizers/Cake -- Stop in to celebrate Fr. Bill 

PLEASE RSVP TO:  shrf1838@sacredheartrf.com or call the Sacred Heart Parish Office 573-744-5987  Please 

feel free to leave a message with your name, phone number and RSVP .  We hope to see you there! 

   

*** Sacred Heart School NEWS from your Principal ****  

Continuing for the next two bulletins, there will be a student’s Knights of Columbus essay attached,  please 

enjoy the essays! 
 Job Opening Opportunity: Sacred Heart School is currently looking for an Elementary School Teacher for    

the upcoming 2025-2026 School Year.  Interested applicants can contact Debbie Reinkemeyer at 

dreinkemeyer@schoolsacredheartrf.com for more information. 
 

PARISHIONER REGISTRATION FORM 
If you are a member of Sacred Heart Parish and 

move from your parent’s home into your own 

home, or you have “married” into our Parish, or 

have moved to the area and wish to be a part of our 

parish, please complete the  

“NEW PARISHIONER FORM” found on our 

webpage: 

www.sacredheartrf.com/resources/parishforms   

The form is also in the back of church or call the 

Parish Office for more information. 
 
 

FORMEDVisit the Sacred Heart Website for 

instructions on how to sign up for your FREE Formed 
Membership! 

FOR THE WEEK OF June 1st—June 7th : 
The Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary: Enter into the 

Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary like never before with 

this incredible series from Paradisus Dei. 

https://watch.formed.org/videos/the-glorious-mysteries-

mysteries-of-the-rosary-trailer   The Ascension | Sacred 

Art: Join Dr. Ben Akers and Taylor Kemp to expand your 

knowledge of sacred art. In this episode on Formed, they 

discuss The Ascension of Christ by Jacopo Tintoretto. 

https://watch.formed.org/videos/sacred-art-the-

ascension  
A Bible Study on the Glorious Mysteries: The 

Ascension: Join Dr. Ben Akers and professors from the 

Augustine Institute Graduate School as they walk 

through the Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary through 

the lens of Sacred Scripture. 

https://watch.formed.org/videos/a-bible-study-on-the-

glorious-mysteries-the-ascension-part-2-of-5 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our condolences to Frank Rudroff and    

Jo Ann Rudroff on the death of their 

mother, Helen (Grellner) Rudroff, and 

sister of Chris (Grellner) Fick, who passed 

away Friday, May 23rd.  We also extend our 

heartfelt condolences to the extended family.  May 

God’s infinite love and blessings comfort them in 

their time of grief.  “Eternal rest grant unto her O 

Lord and let perpetual light shine upon her.” 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

Silas Paul Sallin, son of Jordan 

and Hannah (Neuner) Sallin, and 

Skip Adkison Allen, daughter of  

Taylor and Tori (Gehlert) Allen, 

on their Baptisms at Sacred Heart 

on Saturday, May 31, 2025.  “Lord Jesus Christ 

watch over and cherish these children whom You 

have blessed with the grace of Baptism.” 
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ROSARY GROUP - Join us for 

friendship, good conversation, and the 

Rosary on Wednesday, June 11th at  

6:30 p.m. in the quilters’ room in the St. 

Margaret Mary Alacoque Hall.     Everyone is 

welcome! 

 

If you are interested in purchasing SCRIP, there are 

forms in the back of church and SCRIP forms are 

also available online at www.sacredheartrf.com 

click on “RESOURCES” then “SCRIP”.   

Help our school, “Shop With Scrip”! 

 

 

**NOTE FROM QUILTING CLUB** 

The Sacred Heart Quilting Club continues to work 

toward providing beautiful quilts for our quilt 

auction at the upcoming picnic on August 10th.   A 

donation of $25 is requested for the purchase of 

quilt tops, batting, backing, binding, and thread.  A 

“NEIGHBORHOOD QUILTS” envelope was 

provided in the Fall 2024 package of your Sunday 

envelopes.  If you have not yet made your donation, 

you may drop yours in the collection basket at 

church.  Checks are payable to “Sacred Heart 

Quilting Club”.  Clearly mark your envelope for 

the quilting club.  If you are not sure if you made 

your donation, you may contact Doris Neier at 573-

619-1231.  Please know your generosity is greatly 

appreciated and a viewing of the line-up of quilts 

will be on display before the quilt auction.  

Thanking you in advance for your donation! 

 

Osage County Community Choir will again be 

performing a concert on Sunday, September 21st, at 

6:00 p.m. at the Norton Room.  Practices will be 

every Tuesday evening at 7:00 p.m., beginning  

June 3rd, 2025, at Norton Room.  Everyone is 

welcome!  Any questions, please reach out to me: 

shellyangerer5@gmail.com or Donna Rehagen: 

donnarehagen@gmail.com   

 

You can receive weekly communication from the  

Diocese of Jefferson City through an e-mail called 

“MONDAY MORNING MEMO.”   Interested?  

Go to www.diojeffcity.org and scroll down to  

bottom of page and you will see a box SIGN UP 

FOR THE MONDAY MORNING MEMO.  

Click the box and enter your information. 

 

TRAVEL ANSWERS, INC., 3103 South Ten Mile 

Drive, Jefferson City, has an opportunity they 

thought might interest our parishioners: 

A trip to EWTN broadcasting studios in 

Brimingham, Alabama and the Shrine of the 

Most Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, Alabama. 

October 7-10, 2025, round-trip deluxe motorcoach 

transportation, 3 nights hotel, $975 per 

person/double occupancy  $1,200 per person/single.   

Call Helen or Steve Kliethermes with Travel 

Answers 573-893-5262 for more information and to 

“RESERVE YOUR SPOT”.   

 ** A flyer with itinerary for the trip is on the 

bulletin board in church. 

 

 
 

 

ST. ANN’S SODALITY MEETING was held on 

May 5. In May the sodality is coordinating a Good 

Shepherd Center School’s Out Collection. In 

August, the sodality will be coordinating a 

collection for the Comet Caring Closet. April Bake 

sales made a profit of $388.00. We thank all the 

parishioners who supported the March collection for 

St. Raymond’s Society and the April bake sales. 

Liturgical assignments were made for the July 26 

mass for the deceased members of the St. Anne’s 

Sodality. The sodality will again have two quilts in 

the 2025 picnic quilt auction. One will be matched 

by Western Catholic Union and the other by 

Catholic Financial Life. Profit and match from the 

Catholic Financial Life quilt is given to Sacred 

Heart School. The next meeting is scheduled for 

September 8, 2025, at 6:30 pm in the Quilting 

Room in the Alacoque Annex. 
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